BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, November 10, 2009
      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass.  Chairman Athony A. Scibelli opened the meeting at 7:30P.M.       
Attendance: Chairman, Eric A. Walker, Vice Chair ,Jill G. Sullivan , Selectmen Robert E. Mazow, Anthony A. Scibelli, , Matthew W. Strauss,  and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Open Discussion: 
Joe Markarian, Chairman to the Swampscott Police Building Committee updated the Board. 
Dave Castellarin, Assistant Town Administrator and Lt. Gary Lord, Swampscott Police Department recommended changes to Humphrey Street. (See votes of the Board) 
Votes of the Board: 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Scibelli on the following recommendations from the Traffic Study Committee:  

· To remove the three (3) parking spaces in front of the Red Rock Bistro between the two (2) crosswalks within the intersection and replace with “Live Loading Zone”,

· Remove the two (2) parking spaces on Redington Street on Yan’s China Bistro side.  

· Restrict /enforce the non marked parking space in front of Yan’s China Bistro due to being within twenty (20) feet of the intersection.

· Enforce the bus stop just prior to Red Rock Bistro before the crosswalk. 

seconded by Selectman Sullivan

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to approve invoice for Kopelman & Paige, P.C. in the amount of $5989.50 for services through September 30, 2009, seconded by Selectman Sullivan.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve meeting minutes from October 27, 2009, seconded by Selectman Scibelli. 

Appointment: 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve the appointment of Wendy Frisch, 20 Mostyn Street, Swampscott, Mass to the Cultural Council seconded by Selectman Mazow   

Town Administrator’s Report:
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator updated the Board on the following:

· Budget update
· Hospice of the North Shore Tree lighting ceremony. 
Selectmen’s Time:
Selectman Strauss commented on the upcoming tax classification hearing with his thoughts of the commercial and residential tax rate remaining the same.  
Selectman Mazow reminded all residents on the upcoming Veterans Day event. Selectman Mazow informed the community of an event he recently attended in which the Swampscott Education Foundation gave a donation of four thousand dollars to each of the schools in Town. Selectmen Mazow spoke positively on seeing the new fire truck in Town. 
Selectman Sullivan reminded residents of her upcoming office hours and informed all resident of an upcoming meeting by the Drug & Alcohol Task Force/ Plan a Future not a Funeral, to be held on November 19, 2009, in which all parents are invited and encouraged to attend.   
Selectman Scibelli agreed with Selectman Strauss on the tax rate and would like to see it remain the same. Selectman Scibelli commented on the Hospice of the North Shore and encouraged the community to attend an upcoming event and positively spoke on what a great organization they are.  
Selectman Walker informed residents of the upcoming Veteran’s Day event which will include the unveiling of the Desert Storm Monument.  Selectman Walker commented positively on the recent paving of the streets in Town, and reminded all Town Meeting members on the upcoming Town Meeting. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to adjourn meeting at 9:15P.M seconded by Selectman Scibelli.
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

